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CHARLOTTE COUNTY-PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE (BPAC)
MINUTES OF THE JULY 9, 2020 BICYCLE-PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
UTILIZING THE ONLINE TELECONFERENCING APPLICATION “GO TO MEETING” 
MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN GO-TO-MEETING
K. Stephen Carter (Chair), Historical/Cultural 

Ben T. Turner, (Vice Chair), West County Representative

Court Nederveld, South County Representative

Betty Staugler, South County Representative
Pauline Kline, Bicycle Club Representative
James Warnicke, West County Representative

David L. Allen, Mid-County Representative 

MEMBERS NOT PARTICIPATING IN GO-TO-MEETING
Karen Freeman, Bike Business Representative-excused

Robert Logan, Mid-County Representative

ADVISORY AND OTHERS PRESENT

David Dryer, Charlotte County Public Works

DFC William Miller, Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office
Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works

Mike Koenig, Charlotte County Parks and Recreation Department

Deborah Chesna, Florida Dept. Of Transportation

Mike Tisch, Florida Dept. of Transportation
Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development

Wally Blaine, Tindale-Oliver and Associates 

Gary Harrell, MPO Director

Lakshmi Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Sammy Edara, MPO Planner

Gene Klara, MPO Planner

1. Call to Order & Roll Call

Stephen Carter called the Go-To-Meeting meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.  Gene Klara read the roll call of members and noted a quorum was present    
2. Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments on Agenda Items

3.  Chair’s Report

Chair Stephen Carter noted this was the first time the Committee has met virtually and he thanked attendees for their efforts to attend this meeting. 
4.  Consent Agenda:  
A.  Approval of Minutes:  February 27, 2020 Meeting
Chair Carter asked the Committee to review and approve the Minutes of the February 27, 2020 Bicycle Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Meetings.  
A Motion was made by Court Nederveld to approve the Minutes of the February 27, 2020 meetings. Pauline Kline seconded the Motion, and the Motion was approved unanimously.
5.  2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) Update  

Gary Harrell introduced Wally Blain, Senior Project Manager at Tindale-Oliver and lead professional tasked to prepare the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).

Mr. Blain began his discussion by reviewing the Plan outline including the needs plan, revenue assumptions, public participation, cost feasible plan and preparation of the Plan Executive Summary. Mr. Blain continued by stating the LRP goals comprising efficient travel, transportation choices, safety and security, natural spaces and activity centers.

Mr. Blain noted the population projected for Charlotte County in the year 2045 will be over 260,000 residents, an increase of 80,000 residents from 2018 population totals.  Continuing Mr. Blain described that the Plan includes data, project priorities and future revenue streams derived from previously adopted Plans, including the Charlotte County Regional Bicycle-Pedestrian Master Plan and the Charlotte County Transit Development Plan, as well as identified 2045 Roadway Project needs.

Mr. Blain described the virtual public workshops held on June 24 and June 30, 2020 and cost feasible survey where participants could affirm existing project priorities and identify new Bicycle/Pedestrian, Transit and Roadway Projects.  Mr. Blain reviewed 2045 LRTP Revenues in three segments from 2026-2030, 2031-2035 and 2036 to 2045 noting that revenues for Bicycle/pedestrian, Transit, roadways and maintenance are included revenue sources.  

Mr. Blain noted that the Executive Summary will provide the public with an overview of the Plan and opportunities to comment will be available before Plan adoption by the MPO Board at their October 5, 2020 meeting.  It was noted that the BPAC will have an opportunity to review and comment on the final Plan at their September 24, 2020 meeting.

Member questions centered around how changes to the Plan after adoption and how revenue estimates may change over the Plan’s 5-year span considering lower gas tax revenues from lower gasoline sales and the rise of electric vehicle use.  Mr. Blain and MPO staff noted that LRTP Amendments to the Plan can be prepared, and noted that for roadway projects, bicycle-pedestrian improvements are included with overall project design and will be constructed as an aspect of the overall design.  
A Motion was made by Pauline Kline to endorse and recommend that the MPO Board open the draft Cost Feasible Plan and that the draft Plan be made available for a 30-day minimum public review.  Ben Turner seconded the Motion, and the Motion was approved unanimously.

6.  FDOT Bicycle/Pedestrian Coordinator Report
Deborah Chesna stated that the Florida Department of Transportation Office of Transportation Data and Analytics (TDA) began the development of a Non-Motorized Traffic Counting Program in May 2018 with the goal to provide bicycle and pedestrian (Non-Motorized) volume and supporting statistics and information to new and existing data customers.  Ms. Chesna noted the intent of developing the non-motorized data program is like motorized traffic volume data in that non-motorized data can be used for all the same types of analyses such as safety studies, planning and programming FDOT facilities, pavement and trail maintenance.  Additionally, Ms. Chesna stated that visitors to FDOT’s Non-Motorized Traffic Counting website can propose additional counting station locations for the plan by completing a survey questionnaire.
Ms. Chesna also noted that the League of American Bicyclists has improved from a 24th of 50 State ranking in 2015 to a rank of 10th in 2019.  The rankings she noted are based such factors as safety, education, funding and policy planning.

7.  Charlotte County Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda stated that his efforts of late have focused on the many traffic incidents and crashes at the intersection of US 41 and Harbor Blvd.  He noted that over the past 6 months 43 incidents were recorded at this intersection and that his office has embarked on determining the cause and solution to traffic and safety issues related to this intersection.  Mr. Kamarajugadda stated that his staff reviews traffic and accident report data from incidents throughout Charlotte County and improvements to lighting, safety, and road design are prepared and completed as warranted.  

Mike Koenig noted that bicycle and pedestrian improvements identified in the Charlotte County Regional Bicycle Pedestrian Master Plan have been discussed and are in various stages of design by the Public Works Department.  Mr. Koenig stated that $12.1 million of bike and pedestrian proposed improvements are included in the one (1) cent sales tax referendum on the November ballot.  Mr. Koenig also stated that CALTRAN Engineering Group of Miami, Florida, the consultants preparing the SUN Trail Feasibility Study on the segment from the US 41 at SR 776 intersection in Murdock to the Myakka State Forest west of Jennings Blvd has begun collecting preliminary data and public participation by members and the public are expected to commence in August.

Court Nederveld asked if County staff could review the type of fasteners currently used on truncated dome crossings related to the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA).  He noted that many of the fasteners have loosened over time and have created safety issues and bike tire punctures from fasteners popping up along the bike paths.
8.  City of Punta Gorda Report
There was no City of Punta Gorda Report 
9.  Sherriff’s Office Report-Public Safety

DFC William Miller discussed the amount and location of incidents responded to by the Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office on pedestrians and/or bicycles from the period January 1, 2020 to June 30, 2020.  He stated that during the reporting period there were a total of 63 incidents DFC Miller noted that 30 incidents involved pedestrians and 11 were bicycle related to motor vehicle interaction, with the remainder related to injuries suffered by pedestrians and bicycle riders.  DFC Miller noted that most incidents take place between the hours of 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. and that these incidents took place under clear weather conditions.  
DFC Miller noted that some of these accidents were caused by bicycle riders not riding with traffic or disregarding stop signs and traffic signals, with others due to motorist inattention; failure to provide a safe distance between vehicle and bicycle or the occasional rider who purposely “creates” a minor collision to seek monetary gain through the legal system.  Overall DFC Miller remarked that incidents are decreasing in the County and hoped that this downward trend would continue.
Betty Staugler noted that along US 41 many riders do not use the designated bike lanes as they are located close to the roadway and that debris along the bike lanes should be maintained more often.  

10.  Citizen Input 

There was no citizen input at this virtual meeting.

11.  Staff Comments

Gary Harrell noted that the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan has been in development since early 2019 and entering the final phase of the Plans development and completion. Mr. Harrell noted that recent MPO Advisory Committee meetings have identified increased development in the SR 776 corridor.  Mr. Harrell stated that the 2045 LRTP will include as a “need” a corridor study that will focus on improving safety along this segment of the roadway and the integration of the developing Sun Trails Feasibility study underway in the area.          
Gene Klara welcomed new West County Representative James Wernicke to the Committee and stated the MPO looks forward to his future input on the Committee. 

Gene Klara thanked BPAC members for all their help in providing input through their attendance and survey completion for the MPO’s in person and virtual workshops held February 25-26 and June 24 and 30, 2020 respectively. He noted these “needs” and “cost feasible” workshops provided the MPO and their consultant with timely insights and opinions as the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) continues being developed. 
Lakshmi Gurram also thanked BPAC members for their input on the development of the 2045 LRTP.
12. Member Comments
Court Nederveld noted that his research indicates that how a news story is worded can greatly affect public opinion as it relates to bicycle/pedestrian and vehicular crashes.  Mr. Nederveld noted through an electronic link he provided to members that vehicle make and model and the location of bicycle and vehicular accidents can often affect reader perception of an incident.

Chair Stephen Carter thanked MPO staff for their effort and work in providing members an effective and applicable virtual BPAC meeting.    
13.  Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chair Carter at 3:35 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled BPAC meeting will be held on Thursday September 24, 2020 either virtually or in person at the Cultural Center (Presidents Room).
